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April 11, 2025 
 
 
Jeff Killip, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P. O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 
 
RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy 
 Advice No. 2025-24 
 Dockets UE-240004, UG-240005, and UE-230810 (Consolidated)  
 
Dear Jeff Killip:   
 
On March 17, 2025, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
entered Order 11/09 in the above-referenced docket. On March 21, 2025, the Commission issued 
a Notice of Clarification authorizing Puget Sound Energy (PSE or Company) to make a 
compliance filing to implement the Targeted Electrification Pilot Phase II consistent with Order 
11/09 and that Notice of Clarification. 
 
The Company was directed to separately assign and control Targeted Electrification Pilot Phase 
II costs of $22.3 million (before revenue-sensitive items) and charges to customers, with $11.7 
million for electric customers, evenly allocating costs between gas and electric customers.1  
 
On April 7, 2025, PSE filed with the Commission its Advice No. 2025-24, and also provided 
supporting workpapers. 

 
1 Order Denying PSE’s Petition of Reconsideration; Denying Nucor’s petition of Reconsideration in Part 
and Granting in Part; Denying JEA’s petition for Reconsideration and Clarification in Part and Granting 
in Part; and Granting AWEC and TEP’s Petition for Clarification (Order 11/09) in consolidated Dockets 
UE-240004, UG-240005, and UE-230810, p. 19, ¶55.  
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Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 
 

Commission Staff (Staff) reviewed the compliance filing dated April 7, 2025, provided by the 
Company. Staff believes that the filing complies with the Commission’s Order 11/09, entered 
March 17, 2025, and its Notice of Clarification of March 21, 2025. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Panco 
Regulatory Analyst 


